
Monday 3-21-22 - Formal Meeting

Attendees
Danelle Ehrisman - President
Sarah Thiele- Secretary
Kim Steffen-treasurer
Jason Folkers
Tracy Schwer
Michelle Cohee
Kristen Christensen
Tiffany Kreikemeier
Chris Kreikemeier
Mitch Gerts
Sheena Kampschneider
Ambrose Peitzmeier
Laura Schuetze
Jenny Thoener
Jennifer Kjolhede
Lindsay Eisenmeinger

Previous Month’s Minutes and Finances
Financial report:
Start: $26,770.53
End: $36,373.58

Old minutes approved by Tracy, second by Michelle
Finances approved by Jason, second by Michelle

Old Business:
● Side by side fundraiser- 252 tickets sold to date. Looking at around $10,000 profit at this time.
● Steak Supper- Help is lined up. 215 tickets sold to date. Last year 450 tickets sold. This year did not sell

tickets at any at games and did not have 125 dinner last year which possibly affected numbers.
● Beer and Bingo- Tickets for sale $25 each. Will hang fliers at businesses. Will have cash and gift card

prizes. Will still sell side by side tickets that night and raffle it off at 8 or 9 pm.
● Alumni tournament- referees are lined up. Needs kids to volunteer to keep clock and score at 8:15am till

5:30pm. Will also need help cleaning up after. 3 hr shifts. Need some bartenders for Friday night. Need
gate and concession workers for Friday and Saturday. Made $5600 in 2021.

● Gym repairs and pads- no update at this time
● Wrestling mat- Will host a home wrestling tournament next year. Date is set. Four teams currently signed

up. Looking for 2 more teams.



● President and VP volunteers- still needed for next year.

AD Business:
● Parents approached Jason about paying for new volleyball jerseys. New jerseys are in. $1800 for all of

them. 20 regular and 2 libero jerseys purchased.
● Football uniforms have been ordered. 40 home and away jerseys and 40 pants. Second pair of pants are

free. $9000 for the jerseys. Donations of $5400 by parents.
● Mr. Strake asked if girls basketball jerseys are up next to be replaced. Jason is to bring a uniform

replacement list/schedule to the next meeting. Jason also to price girls basketball uniforms.
● Cross country- Jason went to the school board with it. They would wear track uniforms. Schoolboard will

vote on it at their next meeting. WP-B approached us about co-oping Cross country but it would bump us
up to class B. Jason recommended not doing that the first year as it might turn kids away because of
tougher competition. Jr. High kids can participate with the high school and run against other jr. high kids
at meets.

New Business:
● Booster Club duty assignments list for 2022-23. Jason will upload the 2020-2021 budget to google drive.
● 5 cases of Mt. Dew donated by Booster Club to Jen Krekemeier to give out to students for safety day next

week.

Meeting adjourned at
Next meeting- Monday, March 21 @ 7:00pm


